



Autumn Term 3

twitter: @BaderPrimary

20th September 2019

A message from Mr Hodgson

We have been fortunate with some beautiful weather this week which makes learning so much more enjoyable, I think. It certainly helped our children who were out cross-country running and playing tag rugby this week!



Summer Reading Challenge

Well done to Lily Simpson, Leighton James Harper, Kianna-Mae Harper, Ella Johnson, Cody Williams, Harley Atkins, Freddie Jackson, Keevie Critchley, Saif Ahmed, Faris Ahmed, Olivia Radcliffe, Sophie Bowstead, Lauren Wilberforce, Matilda Wadlow, Meg Fletcher-Hill, Daisy Robinson, Keavey Williams, Maddison Charlton, Tabitha Cassey, Jake Ramsey, Safferah Deen, Isla Bowe, Frankie-Jayne Vale and Millie Williams who completed our reading challenge over the summer. They have all received a certificate and book for their efforts.



Read for the Stars

Our home reading initiative 'Read for the Stars' is now well underway. Thank you for supporting school by listening to your child read. This week again, we had a fabulous group of nursery parents in school reading with their children.

Please read with your child or encourage them to read aloud to you or to find a quiet place and lose themselves in a really good book.

Good Attendance and Punctuality = Good Learning

The importance of being punctual and coming to school can never be underestimated, in terms of contributing massively to children's learning.

Attendance goal 96%

Week commencing 13 th September 2019		
Class	% Attendance	Lates
Reception Miss Bryson	⊗ 93.8% ⊗	*0*
Reception Mrs Douthwaite	⊗ 92.4% ⊗	1
Y1 Miss Ferens	☺ 98.9% ☺	5
Y1 Miss Warren	⊗ 90.0% ⊗	4
Y2 Mrs Jatwa	⊗ 94.4% ⊗	4
Y2 Mrs Mudgway	☺ 98.5% ☺	1
Y3 Miss Weir	⊗ 92.1% ⊗	2
Y3 Mrs Smith	⊗ 90.0% ⊗	2
Y4 Miss Beckwith	⊗ 90.0% ⊗	*0*
Y4 Miss Robson	* 99.3% *	6
Y5 Mr Brown	☺ 98.8% ☺	6
Y6 Miss Logan	☺ 96.5% ☺	3
Y6 Miss Rider	⊗ 95.0% ⊗	*0*

Best attending class of the week:-

Y4 Miss Robson



Most punctual class of the week:-

Y1 Miss Bryson Y4 Miss Robson Y6 Miss Rider



Remember, the gates are open from 8.45am and the doors to classes close at 8.55am when the bell sounds. Late children must then enter school via the front entrance and are given a 'late slip'. Only Year 6 children are allowed to come to school and walk home on their own. All other children <u>must</u> be dropped off and collected in the playground please.

Bader Parliament

Our Bader Parliament have now been elected and confirmed for this academic year. Bader Parliament members are: Joshua McCue, Mya Rose Foster, Jack Cooke, Matilda Wadlow, Will Spence, Georgia Mae Crossley, Oliver Papprill, Sirah Hussain, Daniel Redfern and Emma Rollinson.

Bader Values

Our Bader values of **happiness**, **aiming high**, **determination**, **excellence and respect** continue to be celebrated and rewarded. The rewards your children receive (via class dojo) all now link to the above values and in addition to our celebration assembly on a Monday, children can earn 'aiming high' tokens towards bronze, silver and gold awards. We are trialling this, this term, and would encourage you to discuss the Bader values with your children to embed this further. This week's Best of Bader awards go to:

Riley Lockwood – Determination Effie Brown – Excellence Daisy Robinson – Happiness Sirah Hussain - Determination Peter Marshall – Aiming High Millie Foxton – Aiming High Ollie Clayton – Aiming High Thomas Cooke – Aiming High Logan Smith – Aiming High Sam Robinson – Happiness Oliver Nolan – Determination Kayden Maston – Determination Charlotte Parkin – Determination

Writers of the Week

Our Writers of the Week were presented with a fabulous certificate in our celebration assembly last week. Children are chosen by their class teacher for impressive writing over that particular week.



Miss Ferens' Writer of the Week was Hollie Fox Mrs Jatwa's Writer of the Week was Nyla Smith Miss Weir's Writer of the Week was Ollie Curran Miss Beckwith's Writer of the Week was Will Spence Mr Brown's Writer of the Week was Lincoln Carney Miss Rider's Writer of the Week was Bailey Cooper Miss Warren's Writer of the Week was Logan Daniels Mrs Mudgway's Writer of the Week was Sam O'Connell Mrs Smith's Writer of the Week was Jackson Charlton Miss Robson's Writer of the Week was Keevie Critchley Miss Logan's Writer of the Week was Theo Finch

Pen Licence

This week's lucky pupils to receive their licence, as endorsed by the Pen Inspector General (me) are: Ethan Munster, Cally Jones, Adam Barugh, Georgia Mae Crossley and Charlotte Parkin.
Well done to them!



Mathematicians of the Week is where teachers look for and choose a person in their class who has really shone in their maths work that week. Well done to:-

Miss Ferens' Mathematician was **Zak Burton**Miss Warren's Writer of the Week was **Evie Chambers**Mrs Jatwa's Mathematician was **Joshua McCue**

Mrs Mudgway's Mathematician was Scarlett Mae Foster

Miss Weir's Mathematician was Poppy Donovan

Mrs Smith's Mathematician was Demi-Leigh Colmer

Miss Beckwith's Mathematician was Keevie Critchley

Miss Robson's Mathematician was Joshua Gray

Mr Brown's Mathematician was Ethan Mellor

Miss Logan's Mathematician was Brooklyn Cooper

Miss Rider's Mathematician was Charlie McGough

Dates for your Diaries

Wednesday 25th September 2019: Meet my Teacher and Macmillan coffee afternoon.

Friday 11th October 2019 : School Photographs Thursday 28th November : Christmas Fayre

Friday 29th November: Professional Development Day (school will be closed)

Tuesday 10th December: Sleeping Beauty Pantomime – more details to follow

Wednesday 11th December: Christmas Performance - Early Years at 9.30am

Wednesday 11th December: Christmas Performance – Key Stage 1 at 2pm

Thursday 12th December: Christmas Performance – Key Stage 1 at 9.30am

Thursday 12th December: Christmas Performance – Early Years at 2pm

Friday 13th December: Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children – more details to follow

Wednesday 18th December: Christmas Performance – Key Stage 2 at 9.30am **Wednesday 18th December**: Christmas Performance – Key Stage 2 at 2pm

School closes for Christmas break on Friday 20th December and reopens Monday 6th January 2020.

*Please note that there was an error on last weeks Key Stage 2 Christmas Performance dates. The correct dates are shown above.

Meet My Teacher & Macmillan Coffee Afternoon

Next week, Wednesday 25th September, we are inviting you to come into school to meet your child's class teacher from 3.30pm – 5pm. We will also be hosting a Macmillan coffee afternoon too. This will be an opportunity to pop into class, meet your child's new teacher, see how well they have settled in and then have a tea/coffee in the hall, raising

Building Work – Entrance to School

funds for this worthwhile charity.

Please can I ask for the small number of parents/carers to respect the Safeguarding requests and <u>not</u> enter or leave school through the car park gates. This is not safe and should an accident happen, school will not be responsible as we have done everything reasonably practicable to make and keep site safe.

The normal entrance gates from Thornaby Road and Kintyre Drive (side path) will be open as usual.

Uniform

We are proud of our school and our school motto of 'Aiming High'. The vast majority of our children follow the uniform policy which gives a real sense of belonging to our community. This is just a reminder that acceptable footwear is flat black shoes or black plain trainers please. Children will be expected to change into black plimsolls inside if they wear inappropriate footwear on a regular basis.

Harvest

Next week, we will begin collecting for our annual festival of Harvest. We are asking for a small donation of food; tins and packets (biscuits etc.) are ideal, not fresh produce as this will perish.

Donations will be bagged up and donated to the Salvation Project in Thornaby which continues to help and support school.

Year 6: Secondary School

Most of our feeder secondary schools will be having their open evenings in the next few weeks. Please remember to complete the application form and return to the School Admissions team before 31st October 2018.



Aldi Kit for Schools

Bader are taking part in Aldi's Kit for Schools promotion, which is giving 20 primary schools the chance to win £20,000. We are collecting the kit stickers at school and if you are collecting too, please drop them in to your child's class teacher or to the office.

Matt Messias visit to school

Bader Primary are extremely excited to welcome Matt Messias to our school on **Tuesday 24th September.** As some of you will know, Matt Messias is a former English football referee, who operated in the premier league and for UEFA. Matt now spends his time as a key note speaker, providing inspirational advice to staff, children and parents/carers.

Matt will be working with our Year 5 and Year 6 children on dreams; never giving up; practice and practice; use your strengths and never give up.

He is then offering an exciting opportunity to our parents/carers. At 3:30pm on Tuesday 24th September in our school hall, Matt will be delivering an inspirational session to parents/carers on how you can support your child's resilience; build confidence; praise effort over achievement; ask great 'growth' questions; let your child make mistakes and don't make excuses.

We hope you are able to join us in school for this beneficial experience.

Contact Details / Medication

If there are any changes to your child's details (medical/contact details etc), please inform school as soon as possible. This is vital from a safeguarding point of view.

Home School Agreement

Please read, sign and return these to school as soon as possible.

Thank you for your continued support and have a lovely weekend!